

# THE ICKLETON SOCIETY

## Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July 2018 At 63 Abbey Street at 8.00pm

Present: Rachel Radford, Madelaine Smith, Clare Driver, Fiona Rose, Andrew Shepperd, John Fowler, Jo Bellamy, Glynis Hammond

1. Apologies for absence – none
2. Minutes of the previous meeting approved and signed.
3. Matters arising – none.
4. Correspondence – none
5. Finance report
  - Funds stand at £1,495.72, £671 of which comes from current year subs. We were sad to lose the Macdonald family as members and **Clare** was asked to send a card to thank them all for their support over the years.
6. Archive report

**Photos:**

  - **A11** –**Clare** still to contact Margaret Bristow.
  - **A12** –**Clare** to ensure objects are photographed when appropriate and it was agreed this action point could now be removed.

**Other:**

  - **F2** – **Andrew** has now put the electronic version on the One Drive and is tweaking it prior to making it available on the website. It may be possible to merge the further work that Hugh has done on newspaper research with this document in due course.
  - **A3** –**Rachel & Glynis** are now making significant progress. **Glynis** is formatting items such as newspaper extracts for a consistent look. The initial draft chapters are being reviewed by David Lilley and a few people who are relevant have been missed; **Rachel** is following this up. Our grant application to SCDC has been rejected under the old rules, but we have been encouraged to re-apply under the new rules. We are still awaiting a response to our application to the Genome Campus. There was some discussion about possibly linking the launch event on 10<sup>th</sup> November to poem reading/bell-ringing in the church at the end of the event. **Madelaine** to put date of event on calendar on village website.
  - **A13** –Lavinia currently unable to work on 1911 census but will do so when she can.
  - **A15** – **Glynis** is unable to paint the inside of the box yet due to the extremely hot weather but will do so when it cools down. **Fiona** will ask Ian to submit his costs for payment and will arrange a suitable gift to express our thanks.

## 7. Events and Activities

- **E58** – the AGM went well and the talk was excellent.
- **E59** – a really worthwhile walk around Saffron Walden with a Blue Badge Guide, enjoyed by all.
- **E61** – the mini steam up was very successful and well received.
- **E63**- pop up cinema booked for 13<sup>th</sup> October, **Rachel** to email members for suggestions for film. **Madelaine** to put on calendar on village website.

## 8. Development Pressures

- Uttlesford Local Development Plan – a further period of consultation now open and we will urge members to respond. We may also circulate a flyer as before.
- SSE – nothing to report currently.
- Genome Campus-their surveys indicate that 70% of their workforce would like homes on site but they are unable to justify why they need to provide other housing for the open market.
- Agri-tech hub- nothing to report currently.
- A505 development & motorway service station- nothing to report but still a possibility.

## 9. Local Planning

Nothing to report currently.

## 10. Items for Icene and Website –save the date for WW1 launch event and pop up cinema, reminder to respond re Uttlesford Local Plan.

## 11. Any Other Business

- **Jo** has sent the leaflet she had produced to **Clare** to arrange a small amount of printing.
- **Andrew** reported that the One Drive has been upgraded to give us greater storage capacity.

## 12. Next meeting – Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> September 2018 at 5 Frogge Street. **Rachel** was thanked for her hospitality.